
 
 
 
 

GCCCD Vision, Mission and Value Statement 
 

Vision:  Transforming lives through learning. 
 

Mission:  Provide outstanding learning opportunities that prepare students to 
meet community needs and future challenges of a complex, global society. 

 
Value Statement:  Cultivate a student-centered culture of excellence, trust, stewardship, and service. 

 
 

Public Safety, Parking & Campus Services Committee 
 

October 20th, 2015, Meeting Agenda 
8:30am @ ASGC Board Room Building 60 

 
    Members Present  X 
Chair:   
Director-Campus and 
Parking Services (CAPS) 
 

Nicole Conklin X     
      

Associate Dean-Student 
Affairs – Cuyamaca 

Lauren Vaknin X  Academic Senate 
Representative – CC 

Alicia Munoz X 

Associate Dean-Student 
Affairs-Grossmont 

Victoria Kerba-Miller   Academic Senate 
Representative – GC 

Tate Hurvitz X 

GCCCD/ 
Sheriff’s Office Sergeant 

Rich Goggin X  Classified Senate 
Representative 

Elaine Adlam X 

GCCCD/Sheriff’s Office 
Deputy 

Deputy on duty at site – 
alternate GC, CC 

  Director-Facilities 
Planning, Dev. & 
Maintenance 

Randy Clark X 

CAPS Specialist Specialist on duty at site – 
alternate GC, CC 

X  Director-Campus 
Facilities – CC 

Bruce Farnham X 

Cuyamaca College 
Representative At Large 

Scott Herrin   Director-Campus 
Facilities – GC 

Ken Emmons X 

Grossmont College 
Representative At Large 

Jeff Lehman   Director-
Communications and 
Public Information 

Anne Krueger X 

District Services 
Representative AT Large 

Ron Adams X     

 
Extended Cabinet Rep              

 
Tim Flood 

X     

Student Representatives Onjoli jones 
Sidney Baker 

B  Recorder:  CAPS 
Administrative Support 

Vanessa Porras X 
 

Sue Rearic- Guest 
Dr. Cindy Miles – Guest 
Sahar Abushaban 
Dr. Juliana Barnes 

 
1. Update on Emergency Readiness with Guests from 

Chancellors Cabinet 
The meeting started by having Dr. 
Miles and Dr. Barnes as guests. Dr. 
Miles proposed that both Emergency 
Operations Committees from 
Grossmont and Cuyamaca report to 
PSPC Committee and PSPC would 
report to the Board. Tim Flood agreed 
that PSPC could assist both colleges 
as they would be fused as one and 
there would be better communication 
among campuses. Tate Hurvitz, Elain 
Adlam were both strongly in favor. 
There was no objection from the 
remainder of the committee. PSPC 

X 
X 



Committee will now the Districtwide 
Public Safety and Emergency 
Preparedness Council. Sue created a 
draft proposing that PSPC committee 
be converted into a council. 
Dr. Miles mentioned that this council 
would help strengthen the 
communication between both colleges 
EOC’s. 
Nicole is researching safety training 
that can be provided to us by the San 
Diego Sheriffs. Tim Corcoran is 
researching additional trainings. 
Sue suggested that the Campus Wide 
Safety Committee also report to 
Public Safety and Emergency 
Preparedness Council. She also 
mentioned that any issues can be 
brought to the council by staff 
members and students. 
Dr. Miles mentioned that she liked the 
wording on the Skateboards, Roller 
Skates, Bicycles and Other 
Recreational Wheeled Vehicles BP 
and that the Board will be voting on it 
this evening.  

2. Taskforce for Annual Security Report Review  Nicole spoke about the Annual 
Security Report and how there is an 
11 page check list for the Clery Act. It 
must be done and has not ever been 
accomplished. 
Failure to do so could result in losing 
Pell funding (several million dollars) 
for the District. 
There is a proposed list of people who 
can help with Annual Security Report. 
Elain volunteered to help. Bruce and 
Ken will be called to help as resource. 
The group agreed on proposed 
members: Victoria Kerba-Miller, 
Lauren Vaknin, Tim Corcoran, Kim 
Widdes, Scott Thayer, Marsha Gable 
and Nicole Conklin.  

3. Blue Light Phones – LED lighting Replacements for cost    
savings 

Nicole also spoke about the possibility 
of purchasing new blue LED lights for 
Grossmont’s call boxes. 
The new lights will save energy, are 
guaranteed to last 10 years and there 
will be an actual report provided with 
the amount of money saved. 
These new LED lights will only be for 
Grossmont college and not 
Cuyamaca. Cuyamaca College has 
call boxes from a different company 
that do not require the switch. 
It was suggested by Tim Flood, that 
we eventually discuss standardizing 
call boxes for both campuses. 
Committee agreed on purchasing the 
new LED lights. 

4.   Review BP & AP 3560 Smoking on Campus No time for discussion  
5.   Review Parking Quick Reference No time for discussion 
7.   Bollards at Grossmont service drives No time for discussion 

 



8.   Elevator Emergency Calls No time for discussion 
9.   Begin a review emergency listings/postings in buildings No time for discussion 
10. Discussion of Enforcement for smoking and skateboards No time for discussion 
Additions to the Agenda: The agreed new date and time for 

meeting will be every third 
Wednesday of the month at 8:30am. 
Next meeting will be on November 
18th 2015 at 8:30am. 

 


